DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

Minutes of February 11, 2020

Present: L. DeCiero, Arden Sonnenberg, Lynda Kelly, Gregg Aubin, Deane Day, Paul Lyons, Blaine Bershad, Geoff Donohue, RD Mapp

Meeting called to order at 7:07 pm

Deane Day, Gregg Aubin present

Minutes of January 28, 2020 were read. Gregg Aubin made a motion to accept the minutes as read, Deane Day seconded the motion. All in favor 2-0.

Public Session

Blaine Bershad stated the VMP in process and a map coming from DCR

Superintendent Report DPW

- Working in the Hillside cemetery
- Clean up going good in Reed cemetery
- Highway foreman stepped aside from the position
- Most of the paperwork is in for culvert on Greenland Road
- Donated land 12 acres (rte. 190- rte. 117 Sterling, Leominster, Lancaster) will determine if it is feasible for water exploration in that aquifer area
- Discussed storage building for police and fire at DPW site
- Twine Road culvert pipe had permission to fix; will pursue if we can reopen the road
- Discussed use of liquid deicers; money may be available from the state for initial startup

Superintendent Report Water

- UV swapped over
- Phosphate study going on with Stantec due by March 31st
- Upgrade chemical feed pumps underway
- Northgate water line original specs of 2005 indicated 12 inch tap at North Row Road, split to 8 inch for development, hydrant half way through the woods, one meter going into the building in that development

Next posted meeting date TBD

Motion to adjourn at 8:17pm

Lawrence Favreau, Chairman

Department of Public Works Board